Return to Learn Committee Meeting-Notes
March 4, 2022, 9:00 AM

Members Present-
Laurie Boland, Jr./Sr. High Representative
Mary Charlton, Parent Representative, Epidemiologist
Andy Cutter, Board President/Parent
Tim Foley, Jr./Sr. High Assistant Principal
Joy Kelly, Regina Head of School
Glenn Plummer, Jr./Sr. High Principal
Shane Schemmel, Communications and Marketing Director
Melinda Shetler, Parent
Kelly Starr, Elementary Assistant Principal
Celeste Vincent, Elementary Principal

Members Unable to Attend -
Sarah Haskell, Parent Representative, Pediatric Critical Care Physician
Dan Livorsi, Parent Representative, Infectious Disease Physician
Jess Pizana, Tech Director Regina Education Center
Sue Kloos, Regina Health & Safety Committee
Larry Pohren, Jr./Sr. High Representative
Kris Rutt, K-6 Elementary Representative
Rich Smith, Regina Director of Facilities

Meeting Began at 9:02 AM

1. Events at Regina - Ash Wednesday Prayer Services included families/friends attending. The community was
happy to be back in the building to participate in these events and students and staff were happy to have them
join us. Fish Fry is scheduled to be back on site at Regina, starts tonight - March 4 and goes every Friday
through April 8 from 5-8pm.

2. Italy Trip - is on as scheduled. The tour company still requires negative covid testing before departure.
Some of the other covid restrictions abroad have been relaxed.

3. Numbers - Center-wide numbers have been very low (<6 for over two weeks).

4. Discussion Regarding Classroom Exposure - Regina sends exposure letters to families in PK-6 if someone
tests positive. Currently there are more than 2 cases in the same PK classroom. Committee decided that when
there are more than 2 positive cases in the same class the letter will be amended to strongly recommend that
the students/staff wear masks for the next 10 days to help avoid the potential for in-class transmission,
especially for the PK level that are not yet able to be vaccinated.

5. Covid Updates on the Regina Website - Discussion regarding if Regina should continue to post covid tracking
numbers and information on the website. Many other schools have removed this from their sites or
transitioned away from COVID tabs to Return to Learn. The committee decided to keep updating for now to see
where numbers are after Spring Break and revisit the topic at that time.

6. RTL Committee Meeting Frequency - Discussion regarding changing meetings from every week to every

other week after Spring Break if numbers remain low. For now, will continue to meet weekly.

Meeting ended at 9:18 AM
Next Meeting, March 11th, 2022 at 9:00 AM



